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Views and Commentary – Figure 5.1 
 
With the implementation of staffing caps in the Australian Public Service, agencies have more 
frequently needed to engage external contractor and consultancy services to fill key roles. Through 
removing ASL caps, agencies may have greater flexibility to recruit specialist staff at a reduced cost.  
 
Views and Commentary – Paragraphs 5.4-5.7 and Figure 5.2 
 
A large percentage of suppliers of Management Advisory and Information Technology services market 
themselves as providers of “Consultancy Services”. The challenge for agencies is to ensure that 
sufficient processes and systems are implemented to ensure that all consultancy procurements are 
reviewed in line with the Department of Finance guidance, and are reported accurately on AusTender. 
This will be a particular challenge for small agencies. 
 
Views and Commentary – Paragraphs 6.3-6.5 and Figure 6.3 
 
PM&C notes that an increase to expenditure towards the end of a financial year is expected due to 
yearend accounting adjustments and increased accruals. However it can also be impacted by 
agencies re-prioritising activities to ensure full utilisation of annual appropriations, as prior year 
surpluses can only be accessed through application to the Finance Minister for an operating loss. 
 
Views and Commentary – Paragraphs 7.3-7.5, Tables 7.1-7.2 and Figure 7.3 
 
The risk of ‘splitting contracts’ or having multiple contracts with the same supplier with a combined 
total exceeding the $80k threshold will always be a challenge for agencies to manage.  This risk is 
further exacerbated with the increasing use of Australian Government Credit Cards to pay for 
procurements under $10,000. Agencies need to ensure that the implementation of controls needs to 
be balanced with administrative efficiency, potential risks and the allocation of resources to monitor 
and review.  
 
Views and Commentary – Chapter 8 
 
The accuracy and timeliness of the reporting of agency contracts is substantially influenced by: 
 

 the procurement operating model adopted by agencies; and 

 the use of an automated procurement system to support recording of contracts, contract 
management and contract reporting. 

 
PM&C’s timeliness in relation to the reporting of contracts on AusTender has substantially improved 
over the period analysed in Audit Report No. 19 (2017-18). PM&C will continue to develop processes 
that ensure delegates understand their obligations in relation to AusTender reporting. 
 
The duplication of AusTender records has not been a significant issue in PM&C’s reporting of 
contracts.  
 
Other General Views and Commentary 
 
The Australian Government’s Indigenous Procurement Policy (IPP) aims to stimulate Indigenous 
entrepreneurship and business development. PM&C suggests that consideration be given to updating 
AusTender in order to readily identify Indigenous Businesses listed on panel arrangements.  
 
If you have any issues or questions regarding this submission please contact Mr Brett Richards, 
PM&C’s Director of Procurement and Contracts on . 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Charlotte Tressler 
Chief Finance Officer / FAS Corporate Division 
Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet 
 
16 February 2018 
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